


















  
 

 
  

ACWA Region 1 Meeting 
Monday, July 28, 2014 

In attendance: 
Aldaron Laird, Region 1 Chair 
Judy Mirbegian, Region 1 Vice-Chair 
Dennis Mayo, Mckinleyville CSD 
David Guhin, Santa Rosa Water Utility 
Krishna Kumar, Marin Municipal Water District 
Katie Dahl, ACWA Region 1 Representative 
 

Report and Discussion on the Drought/Groundwater Management Workshop 
Presented to the ACWA Board of Directors 

Thursday July 24, 2014 
Regarding the Water Bond 

• Felicia Marcus, Chair, State Water Resources Control Board and Gov. Brown’s Chief of 
Staff, Nancy McFadden, spoke at the workshop regarding the proposed Water Bond- 

• The Governor will not support a bond that is >$6B- not as a general bond-because of the 
cost of the debt service and the need to issue other bonds as well (i.e. Education Bonds) 

• There is $70M in debt service applied for every $1B in bonds. 
• Current polls show voter support at only 50% for the Water Bond 
• The Governor is in a strong position 
• Allocations within the Governor’s proposed bond are $2B for surface storage as 

opposed to the $3B wanted by agencies for surface storage. 
• Therefore, the GOP will not support this entire bond proposal and the 2/3 majority 

needed by the Legislature to pass the measure will not be achieved and the issue will 
then go to the voters to decide 

• The Governor feels the additional $1B funding desired for surface storage will have to 
be secured through other funding means among individual agencies 

 
 
Regarding the Drought 
Felicia Marcus said that agencies that are demonstrating that they are truly 
attempting to cut water use will be viewed favorably by SWRCB even if they are 
not in total compliance.  SWRCB realizes that enforcement of restricted use 
ordinances can be difficult but that conservation must happen. 
Regarding Hexavalent Chromium 
Coachella Valley Water District has relatively high levels of Chrom 6 as the area 
is comprised of large amounts of volcanic rock.  They feel the 90 day compliance 
window set by CDPH is unfair and unachievable. The agency is not at all 
convinced by the science used to determine the MCL that Chrom 6 in water is in 
fact detrimental to human health.  Currently, they are electing to be deemed “out 
of compliance”. 
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Presently, customers are billed a monthly treatment fee of $7.00.  In order to 
achieve immediate compliance that monthly fee would have to be charged at 
$42.00/month-just for the treatment fee. The agency is formulating a five year 
plan within which compliance will be achieved. 
ACWA’ s position on Hexavalent Chromium and the PHG/MCL –This is a done 
deal and no further changes or stays are expected on the issue. 
 
I also have a power point presentation for more detail on this workshop for 
anyone that is interested. 
The next ACWA Region 1 meeting is scheduled for September 24, 2014. 
 
Judy Mirbegian 
8/12/14 
 
 
  
  


















































































































































































































